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the hospital interne in Ontario is a live subject, and in order
that it may be studied from a view point new to most of us, I
have asked a gentleman, who is still a hospital resident and who is
filling his position with advantage to his hospital and credit to
himself, to read a paper on the subject at this meeting. I hope
he will take up the appointment of graduates in medicine, who,
on account of our fifth or so-called clinical year, are still without
the licehse 'to practise, that he will discuss the relation of these
gentlemen to the administration of anesthetics, and, most im-
portant of all, that he will consider the advisability of the ap-
pointment of a certain proportion of the house surgeons
of our larger institutions every six months, with a graded ser-
vice of cighteen months, instead of our present unsatisfactory
plan of appointing all together once a year, and for one year
only. In a recent visit to some of the surgical centres of the
neighboring Republic, I was impressed by the fact that no sur-
geon whom I saw at work was doing better operative surgery
than is being done here from day to day, but that the assistance
given and the “team ” work, if I may borrow a term from the
campus, was far and away better than anything we see here. We
have as gozd or better men to select from, but the present plans
of appointment and terms of service do not give them half the
chance they should have. Besides that, every operator is handi-
capped by having as his chief assistants men who have just been
appointed, and by losing them when they are becoming trust-
worthy and helpful. A graded course, with responsibility in-
creased as experience is gained and with men who are lazy or
inefficient weeded out at the end of the first six months, would
be better for the residents themselves, infinitely safer for the
patients, and would help the surgeons who are operating to
obtain the results they individually strive for. The first six
months of such service would naturally be spent in performing
the less responsible duties of the position, and during this time,
in my opinion, the administration of anesthetics should be placed
in other hands.

In another respect we appear to be falling behind the pro-
cession. While here in Toronto, as I know, and in Kingston
and in London, as I fully believe, excellent teaching is given to
undergraduates in medicine, we have so far failed to make
adequate provision for post-graduate instruction. As a conse-
quence, gentlemen desiring to review courses have been going
in large numbers to Manhattan Island and to certain large towns
in Pennsylvania, Maryland, and Illinois.

We have the men, the hospitals, and th. material to meet



